
 

 

 
Relevant Information 

Medellín, August 26, 2020 
 
 
Yesterday, EMPRESAS PÚBLICAS DE MEDELLÍN (EPM) submitted a request for pre-judicial 
settlement before the Office of the Judicial Administrative Attorney General 114 of 
Medellín, filed under No. 7734, against MAPFRE SEGUROS GENERALES DE COLOMBIA S.A. 
This request is based on the occurrence of a loss event on Extra-contractual Civil Liability 
Policy No. 2901311000164 issued by said insurer, when on May 12, 2018, a flash flood of 
the Cauca River took place, which affected certain riverside areas downstream from the 
project, causing damages to third parties and to community infrastructure. 
 
Taking into consideration the policy’s coverage and limits, the claim filed in the settlement 
request totals twenty-three billion Colombian pesos (COP 23,000,000,000). 
 
Said settlement request was submitted primarily to prevent expiration of the terms for the 
claim, and thereby keep all avenues open to voluntarily settle any differences that may arise 
between the parties during the claim event adjustment process. At present, said adjustment 
process is being carried out by mutual consent between the parties, in a coordinated and 
collaborative manner, based on which an advance payment on the claim has already been 
made in the amount of COP 6,168,566,850, received in 2019; a remaining balance on said 
first payment in the amount of COP 608,726,274, received in 2020, and another payment 
to be received in 2020 in the amount of COP 8,057,394,460, all in accordance with the terms 
and conditions of Extra-contractual Civil Liability Policy No. 2901311000164. 
 
 
 


